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Mortgage Rates' Holiday Break Ends With Next Week's
Economic Data

Even as most of the world has spent the past two days thinking or saying "I can't believe it's
2025 already," mortgage rates won't get back from vacation until next week.  They managed
to make it through the entire holiday season without any major drama. That was in sharp
contrast to the preceding month which saw a decent drop heading into early December and a
sharp spike that accelerated after the Fed's rate cut on the 18th.

This sort of indecision isn't necessarily a given for the end of December, but it's certainly the
baseline.  Absences among market participants and disruptions in the economic calendar make it easier for everyone to plan
on simply jumping back in with both feet on the first full week of January.

In simple terms, this means that the odds of volatility (for better or worse) are higher next week.  In thinking about the chart
above, the biggest movement surrounded the release of the monthly jobs report at the beginning of each of the past 4 months.
The next installment is out next Friday, January 10th.  

Even before then, the combination of increased trader participation and several other highly regarded economic reports
could get things moving in one direction or the other earlier in the week.  On the other side of the jobs report, the following
week brings equally important inflation data in the form of the Consumer Price Index (CPI).

When it comes to "movement," whether in rates or housing metrics, we remain in a sort of limbo discussed in last week's
newsletter. Importantly, it will take more than the first two weeks of January for any truly significant momentum to develop. 

A quick recap of this week's housing-related reports
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After holding ground at slightly higher levels in the most recent report, the Mortgage Bankers Association's refinance index
fell back in line with long-term lows.  This was to be expected given the pause in reporting last week for the holiday combined
with the sharply higher rates in place during the previous survey window.

While the chart above may look dramatic in terms of volatility, it's actually only a small portion of the longer term range.

The purchase application index hasn't seen nearly as much volatility recently, but is also drifting sideways at longer term lows.
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Earlier in the week, the FHFA and Case Shiller updated their home price indices (HPIs) for October.  Long story short, year-
over-year home price appreciation remains in the prevailing 4-7% range (specifically, 4.5% for FHFA and 4.2% for Case
Shiller) seen for most of the past decade.
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